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PLAIN LANGUAGE SUMMARY: CLINICAL AND COST-EFFECTIVENESS OF FIRST CONTACT PHYSIOTHERAPY

Plain language summary

Millions of people experience pain and consult their general practitioner because of conditions that 
affect the bones, joints and muscles – these are known as musculoskeletal disorders. This costs 

the National Health Service a lot and takes up many general practitioner appointments. We therefore 
must establish better ways to manage people who need support with their musculoskeletal disorder. 

First-contact physiotherapists are experts in managing musculoskeletal disorders and see patients 
without them having to first consult with a general practitioner.

We recruited 46 general practices across the United Kingdom who provided three different models 
of care: (1) general practices without a first-contact physiotherapist; (2) general practices with a first-
contact physiotherapist who could not inject and/or prescribe and (3) general practices with a first-
contact physiotherapist who could inject and/or prescribe. We recruited 426 patients to the study and 
conducted 80 interviews with patients and staff involved in the delivery of first-contact physiotherapy. 

When we looked at the effectiveness of first-contact physiotherapy compared with general practitioner-
led approaches, we found that it did not matter whether the patient consulted a general practitioner 
or a first-contact physiotherapist, they would all achieve the same outcome after 6 months, but when 
we looked at data at 3 months, a greater proportion of patients who saw first-contact physiotherapists 
seemed to improve more quickly than if they saw a general practitioner and, in some cases, had fewer 
days off work. Overall, it was about 2.5 times less costly for the National Health Service to have a first-
contact physiotherapist than it was to have a general practitioner-led model of care. 

When we spoke to practice staff and patients about the first-contact physiotherapist service, the 
key areas that helped first-contact physiotherapist work in practice were patients knowing about the 
role, longer appointment times with first-contact physiotherapists, and ensuring that first-contact 
physiotherapists were supported in their role and had full access to patient records. 

When we consider the cost to the National Health Service, it may be better to have a first-contact 
physiotherapist-led model of care for musculoskeletal disorders rather than a general practitioner-led 
model.
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